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Dear Pirate Community, 

For all students- in order to best track attendance and encourage students’ daily attendance at school we are 
requiring that any parent absence note be turned in within 5 school days of the student return to school. Parent 
notes submitted after this will not be accepted.  Thank you for adhering to this.  Important Attendance information 
for student-athletes is also included in this Pirate Press and will also be posted on our website.  Beginning in the 
2020-2021 school year student-athletes will need to meet the attendance guidelines outlined in this letter.  The 
attendance that will be counted for next Fall’s season is from this current semester.  Attendance matters and 
student-athletes must make sure that they are at school as much as possible.  For the athletic guidelines all 
absences count, whether excused or unexcused, and recovery doesn’t change attendance for the purpose of 
athletics.  

Shout out to our Theatre group for their great performances of Mousetrap recently and to our Winterguard 
for their outstanding performances at competitions recently.  We continue to see great work and progress in our 
athletic teams this season and we wish all student-athletes the best of luck this week for spring sport tryouts.  

Juniors will have the opportunity to take the ACT this month on February 25th and there are some great 
opportunities to prepare listed in this Pirate Press.  Juniors will have the opportunity to also take the SAT during 
the school day later this semester.  Sophomores should pay attention to the upcoming Class Ring sale in order to get 
their school ring - the flyer is enclosed.  

Parents - students will get their progress reports this week.  Please be sure to look at this - their grades are 
also available through the parent portal.  There are so many great things happening here at Porter Ridge High 
School.  We continue to talk to our students about career opportunities and courses that they can take in order to 
get a feel for that field of study. We hope that you will check out our Career Pathways posters on our website. These 
are available for students in our counseling suite and in our halls as well. Encourage your children to take a look as 
we will begin course registration for next year over the next couple of months. Check out the Pirate Press for our 
Student Council events coming up - Gatorball…. GooseChase…. Class Wars….. 

Go Pirates!!! 
Dr. Fisenne 

February 10th 2020

Varsity Basketball@ 
Rocky River 
2/10  @ 6:00 

Womens & 7:30 Mens
VS.Rocky River



Important Attendance Information for Student Athletes 

Important Information @ 

Athletic Eligibility for Student 

Athletes that you need to read 

now….



UCPS Practice AP Exams



Practice ACT 



SAT & ACT Blitz



Attention Sophomores:  The Class of 2022 will 

order Class Rings on Thursday, February 20th.  

Information is being sent to you at home!

Class Rings 



Student Council Events 



Empty Bowls Project 



Street Safe



● ¨  Parents, community members, and local businesses, help us fund this exciting 
annual event this year!  Any donation amount helps tremendously, is TAX 
DEDUCTIBLE, and we thank you in advance for your support!  Click here to give:  
http://give.livingtree.com/c/the-greatrace   

●  Ms. Yearick is looking for adults who would like to help out the night of the race 
from 6:00-8:30!  Please click this link to find DETAILS, a commercial, and to sign 
up:  https://sites.google.com/ucps.k12.nc.us/thegreatrace/home

● Ms. Yearick is looking for about 20-25  GREATRACE student crew members to help 
set up the Race on April 2nd. You cannot run the Race if you are on the set up crew. 
You will meet with her several times in the weeks prior to the Race to help plan and 
organize.  Also, you would report to E107 right after school and work until about 
9:00 the evening of the Race.  Please see her ASAP in E107 to pick up an 
application if interested.  You will receive service hours for your contribution!

● Students interested in running The GREATRACE on a 4-person team should keep 
their eyes and ears peeled for upcoming announcements.  Team registration will 
begin in March!

The Great Race

http://give.livingtree.com/c/the-greatrace
http://give.livingtree.com/c/the-greatrace
https://sites.google.com/ucps.k12.nc.us/thegreatrace/home


PRHS 2020 Spring Athletics Tryout Info



Post-Secondary Planning 

WORK?

For your 

convenience - 

Monday Night 

Family 

Appointments 

Available!



Announcements 

Attention Juniors! You will be taking the ACT on 
Tuesday, February 25th. This is an opportunity to 
take the ACT free of charge and have your scores 
sent to any college of your choice. Please be 
prepared to bring a calculator on the day of. All 
information regarding testing will be given to 
students through Advisory leading up to test day.

Attention all Mu Alpha Theta members and 
potential candidates: the next math honor society 
meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 11 at 
7:30 AM in E-210. If you are interested in joining, 
please plan on attending the upcoming meeting. 
In order to be considered for membership, you 
should have successfully completed Math 3 with a 
3.0 grade-point-average in your math classes. 
See Mr. Howard in E-210 if you have questions.

HOSA will be having its monthly meeting in E212 
on Feb. 18th at 7:40am. We will be discussing 
upcoming events this semester.

The next Beta Club meeting is on Wed. Feb. 12th 
at either 7:30am or 3:00pm in the Media Center.

The Graphic Design club will meet after school on 
Wednesday February 12th in E105C.

Bonjour Pirates! It's not too late to join French 
Club! We will meet Tuesday February 11th in 
F108 from 3 to 4 to make plans for Mardi Gras 
and the international festival at Stallings 
Elementary. A bientot!



School Counseling

Follow us on Twitter: @PRHSCounseling 

March 14
(register by February 14)

May 2
(register by April 3)

June 6
(register by May 8)

ACT
April 4
(register by February 28)

June 13
(register by May 8)

July 18
(register by June 19)

From the Counseling Office 

This week, counselors will be presenting to Juniors in American History 1 this semester to go over academics, 
options for career and college, and our attendance policy. Each counselor will also meet with their students 
individually for a “Getting to Know You” session. We are looking forward to this opportunity to connect with our 
students!

Seniors, as you begin receiving offers of admission from colleges and universities… Congratulations! You have 
been working hard and this is an exciting time for you all. Moving forward you have important decisions to make, and 
if you have questions about an admissions letter and what it means for you, please see your counselor. 

If you receive ANY scholarships or grants, please notify Ms. Patterson with the name of the college or 
scholarship/grant and the amount. Even if you are not attending that school or accepting the award, please notify 
Ms. Patterson. You can print the letter and put it in her box in the counseling office or forward the email to 
carly.patterson@ucps.k12.nc.us. 

PRHS Counselors are offering Monday appointments between 4-7pm for parents and students to meet about post 
secondary planning.  Meetings are for 45 minutes.  To sign up for a meeting visit 
https://calendly.com/shari-davison/45min. 

PRHS families have been given an opportunity to support families in need with weekend food bags. This program is 
sponsored by “Food for Families” and is provided at no cost to you. The food bags will be given to your student on 
Friday afternoons to take home for the weekend. If you would like to benefit from this program, please contact 
your child’s school counselor, Mr. James to sign up.

Follow us on Twitter: @PRHSCounseling 
Follow us on Instagram: prhscounseling

Upcoming Dates 

**All Juniors will take the ACT at school on February 25th and the SAT on March 25th at no cost. 

Upcoming SAT and ACT National Saturday test dates - Students must register online to take these exams.  
There is a fee for that Saturday exam.  Fee waivers are available for juniors & seniors who qualify.  Please see your 
counselor.

SAT

mailto:carly.patterson@ucps.k12.nc.us
https://calendly.com/shari-davison/45min


School Counseling Information

Scholarships & Opportunities

The Spring Scholarship Newsletter is now available! This edition of our newsletter features scholarships that are 
available now through the end of the school year. Check back often as new scholarship opportunities will be added 
as they are received. 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1D47zGIKg0S0kjYh6r4agDo9r-RyRegQJ6pIg3siyFXU/edit?usp=sharing

The Summer Immersion Program at Wake Forest University is an immersive, week-long experience for rising 
high school sophomores, juniors, seniors and incoming college freshmen designed to provide an introduction to 
college life and the opportunity to explore a potential career pathway or field of study. To apply, visit 
immersion.summer.wfu.edu and complete the free, online application. The application requires a recommendation 
from a teacher, school counselor or principal, and the completion of two short essays. Applications are open and 
reviewed on a rolling admissions basis.

State Employees Credit Union People Helping People Scholarship-- The State Employees Credit Union (SECU) 
Foundation established the “People Helping People®” scholarship program to assist students across North Carolina 
with their educational goals.The PRHS Scholarship Committee will select two students as our school nominees. 
Those students' names will then be given to the district scholarship committee who will determine the winner from our 
school. That student will compete against nominees from other high schools for a limited number of scholarships. 
Please see Ms. Patterson if you have questions. The deadline to apply is February 14, 2020. 
For more information: https://www.ncsecufoundation.org/Projects/Scholarships.html
Apply here: https://forms.gle/BYXG4fsi3vVPSzZa8

Henry S. and Carolyn Adams Scholarship-- The Henry S. and Carolyn Adams Scholarship was established in 
2005 to benefit students who graduate from a public high school in Union County, North Carolina. This $4,000 
scholarship supports undergraduate students with demonstrated financial need and is renewable each year. The 
scholarship committee will nominate one Porter Ridge High School senior to apply for this scholarship. Please see 
Ms. Patterson with any questions. The deadline to apply is February 14, 2020. 
Apply here: https://forms.gle/xZULLnmrKK8WCUt38

2020 Weddington Optimist Computer Scholarship-- This scholarship is open to high school seniors who will be 
graduating in the Spring 2020.  Seniors do not have to be enrolled in a 2 or 4-year higher education institution in the 
fall of 2020.  The Weddington Optimists are looking for individuals who will be enthusiastic and optimistic that the 
scholarship will help you meet your life goals as you embark on new life experiences. If you are interested in this 
scholarship opportunity, please see Ms. Patterson in the counseling office by February 28, 2020. 

The application for the 2020 Martha Guy Summer Institute opens December 1st, 2019, with all application materials 
due by February 28th, 2020. The program includes instruction on Appalachian State University’s campus in Boone, 
North Carolina, nestled in the Blue Ridge Mountains. Appalachian is the premier public undergraduate institution and 
boasts the largest business school of the 17 campuses in the University of North Carolina System. We are seeking 
students who have a sincere interest in business as a college major and demonstrate leadership potential. 
Students who embrace and appreciate new people, opportunities and experiences are ideal for MGSI. If you are 
interested, you must apply by February 28. 
For more information: https://marthaguy.appstate.edu/

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1D47zGIKg0S0kjYh6r4agDo9r-RyRegQJ6pIg3siyFXU/edit?usp=sharing
https://mx.technolutions.net/mps2/c/2wA/jM0HAA/t.2ys/qo9f3ZVhRgi_w-vwhTy-cg/h0/uKmbynpToBVPY1kgE0PQWjE8AH9tf9NQiUQbkk7Tg3I-3D/QcNf
https://www.ncsecufoundation.org/Projects/Scholarships.html
https://forms.gle/BYXG4fsi3vVPSzZa8
https://forms.gle/xZULLnmrKK8WCUt38
https://marthaguy.appstate.edu/


PRHS Careers

Information from our CTE Department.

“Academy Pathway Applications for 2020-2021”

Academy applications for the 2020-2021 school year is now open.  
To learn more about the academies UCPS has to offer and for the 
application, please visit the UCPS Career Readiness 
(https://ucpscte.org/) page on the UCPS website or see your 
Career Development Coordinator, Mrs. Webb in guidance.

“2020-2021 CTE Internship Applications”

Attention Rising 12th graders, if you have taken at least 2 Career & 
Technical Education (CTE) courses, one being a level 2, and are 
interested in participating in a CTE Internship next school year, 
stop by the guidance office and pick up a CTE Internship Interest 
Form from Mrs. Webb.

If you have any questions, please contact Sarah Webb at  
sarah.webb@ucps.k12.nc.us.

https://ucpscte.org/
https://ucpscte.org/


PRHS Careers

Information from our CTE Department.

“Summer Lifeguard Information”

Aqua Tech Pool Management Group will be at PRHS on Friday, 
February 21st during all 4 lunches to talk to individuals interested in 
becoming a lifeguard during the summer.



Ports of Information for Pirates: 

Follow us on Facebook: PorterRidgeHS.NC 

Follow us on Twitter: @PorterRidgeHSNC @PRHSCounseling 
@PRHSCareer @prhs_athletics  @PRPiratehoops @pr_volleyball 
@PorterRidgeFB @PorterRidgeXC @porterridgeabc @PRHSSoccer1  
@PRHSPiratesBSB  @PR_Sportsphotos  @PorterRidgeFFA  @PRHScheer
@porterridgeabc  @PorterRidgeBand @Piratestuco  
@prhss_2020  (student section) @jamesangelia (w.basketball)

Follow us on Instagram: @porterridgehs   @porterridgefb
@porterridgecheer  @prhs.piratenation  (student council)
@prhss_2020 (student section) @prhsbasketball_ss 
@porterridgebandofpirates @PR_volleyball
@prhsffa (Future Farmers of America club) @prhs_hosa  @prhs_xctf 
@prhsfrenchclub @prhspirates4christ @prhs.wrestling 
@porterridgeguard @pr_athletic_booster_club @prhs_baseball @prhsgsa

Follow UCPS on Twitter: @AGHoulihan @UCPS__MonroeNC 
@UCPSNCATHLETICS @UCPSInnovate @UCPSCareerready 
@UMatterinUCPS 

Pirate Ports of Information 


